Unison CLD & Clerical Staff

Response to ELL Admin &Clerical Review
A meeting was held on 21st June with twenty-three members of the CLD Service and their Clerical Staff. While recognising the need for cuts, it was felt that the Project Team did not have a full understanding of the work of CLD and the resultant demands on their clerical staff.  For this reason, we request that a meeting is held between the pilot project team and a small team of CLD staff to consider some of these issues and highlight the full picture of how CLD operates before any final decisions are made.

In the meantime, I have listed the responses for your consideration and would be happy to provide any further information required.
General
Various members complained that they were unable to access ‘Survey Monkey’ in order to make their response. In addition, it was almost impossible to respond to many of the questions since people did not have sufficient information to make a judgement. 

Pilot projects

During the consultation meetings, reference was frequently made to the fact that some of these proposals had come from the staff working in the three pilot areas.  Staff are clear that their comments were given at a time when the review was designed to deliver a more effective service and to be “cost-neutral”.  There was no mention of downgrading or cutting evening reception staff.  In addition, it was pointed out that pilot project teams did not listen to feedback on what was unworkable within centres.
Staffing 
Removing clerical staff in the evenings will have an adverse effect on the CLD programme.  At present, our clerical staff provide support to staff and classes - collecting money, photocopying, directing people and providing information to the general public.  It is unlikely that a huge saving will be made by removing our evening and weekend staff but it will have a significant effect on our Adult Learning classes and will reduce our ability to provide a high quality service to the public.

There is a fundamental flaw in relating the staff allocations to Community Action Teams.  The CAT proposals have never been discussed or agreed and now appear to have been indefinitely postponed. 
The staffing formulas were not correct in certain instances, e.g. the number of officers requiring support in Banff.  
The number of people accessing the service will vary in different areas and centres but there is no recognition of this difference in demand. 
We do not believe that the needs of pupils/school staff/CLD staff/ the public/

parents and families can be effectively met by a single point reception. This arrangement has been tried and tested in various community schools and has not worked.  In addition, the staff covering reception will be paid at different rates, depending on whether they are CLD staff or School, and this will have a negative effect on working relationships. 
With clerical staff working as part of a network team, there is concern that workloads may be prioritised by the school, resulting in CLD work taking second place.

There is concern regarding local staff having to bid against each other for hours and who will make the final decision on this.

Job Descriptions

Job descriptions for CLD clerical staff do not include all the jobs they do. The majority have completed literacy awareness training and can offer first steps guidance as well as providing a corporate signposting role. Single point receptions will result in this service being lost to the public, as will the removal of evening and weekend clerical staff cover.
Senior clerical staff are skilled and trained in finances.  Reducing their role to typing and reception is a waste of their skills and knowledge.

Career progression opportunities are lessened rather than increased.  There are limited posts at G grade and it is felt that school admin staff will be given priority in being matched to these. The matching is being done solely on the present job description so there is no recognition of individual skills and experience and extra tasks not included in the job description. 

Senior clerical staff are being treated differently depending on their location.  Having all started with the same job description, the receptionist in school is being upgraded from D to E while, in other settings such as Swimming Pools, receptionists are being downgraded from D to C. There is no justification for this.
Only CLD and Leisure clerical staff are being downgraded while clerical staff in other services remain on the same level or, in the case of education, are upgraded. How does this fit with Single Status? Have the new job descriptions been job-sized?
All CLD bases require Support Assistant posts as these equate with the job presently being done by our Senior Clerical Assistants and the needs of professional CLD staff have not changed. 

Finances
Clarification is required on how financial support will be provided to CDGs since this will is no longer be the responsibility of our clerical staff and we have been advised that this will not be a collocation duty.
Considerable time is spent by clerical staff checking per capita monitoring reports, CEC monitoring reports, payroll reports, etc. How will this be done in future?  Is this responsibility being transferred to SCLDWs?

At the Banff briefing meeting, it was stated that Head Teachers and SCLDWs will be given training to deal with financial responsibilities.  If SCLDWs are being expected to take on additional financial responsibilities, this will have clear implications for their work.  They do not have the time, knowledge or expertise to fulfil this role and their professional role will suffer. In addition, there would be a case for a re-grading claim given that SCLDWs were previously refused this on account of not having enough financial responsibilities. 
Collocation

Clarification is required on the tasks to be done in these centres. Collocation will cause difficulties for networks where information is required to be at hand.  Centres can have large amounts of external funding, planning gain money, etc., which require monitoring, as well as the CDG income and expenditure which needs to be administered at base.
Collocation teams will be responsible for organising sick cover.  How this will be done when there are early starts/late starts (pool staff) or adult learning tutors cancel their class in the evening?

The collocation of EMIS will result in duplication of work while the collocation of Lets will delay and confuse the process.  At present, it is possible to get an answer from the first port of call – this will no longer be the case.

One of the CLD establishment roles is for dealing with ante pre-school applications. This is no longer relevant; however, many other establishment tasks have not been identified and collocation will have little impact on the work of our clerical staff in terms of reducing workloads.

Savings
No cognisance has been taken of the ability of network staff to find their own savings which would be more realistic and relevant rather than the top-down approach 

The savings at some centres are considerable and far exceed the target of 15%. For CLD bases across Aberdeenshire, the saving is 38.26%.  (see attached spreadsheet.)  How can this be justified?
Similarly, there has been no recognition of the fact that CLD generates an income for the Council through rental of rooms/Adult Learning classes, etc. Apart from CLD and Leisure, no other service within EL&L generates money.

Processes

The consultation period is not at an end yet staff have been issued with their voluntary severance letters which have to be returned by 1st July and temporary staff with less than one year’s service have been given notice. Surely this should not be happening until the end of the consultation period when the feedback will be assessed and necessary changes implemented; otherwise it would appear to be simply a paper exercise.

In conclusion

CLD is not recognised as a separate entity.  The service is needs-led and differs across the area depending on the needs of the local community. This requires a flexible approach to our work and results in various demands being made on our clerical staff to which they respond in a co-operative and effective manner. There is a danger that this goodwill will cease as a result of the manner in which this review has been conducted and the proposals being put forward.  
As stated, we are concerned that the information provided to date has resulted in a flawed process and would ask for the opportunity to provide more accurate detail to help in your deliberations.  
Naida Sneddon

Vice Chair - Unison Branch Committee

23rd June 2011
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